
RELIGIOUS  LIBERTY  AFFIRMED;
ANTI-CHRISTIAN BIAS TO END
This is the article that appeared in the January/February 2025 edition of

Catalyst, our monthly journal. The date that prints out reflects
the day that it was uploaded to our website. For a more accurate date of
when the article was first published, check out the news release, here.

On February 6, President Donald Trump announced that he is
forming a new Presidential Commission on Religious Liberty. To
accomplish this goal, he appointed Attorney General Pam Bondi
to chair a task force to “eradicate anti-Christian bias.”

“The mission of this task force will be to immediately halt
all  forms  of  anti-Christian  targeting  and  discrimination
within the federal government,” Trump said.

Trump’s executive order was pointed. He accused the Biden
administration  of  ignoring  the  violence,  theft  and  arson
against “Catholic churches, charities, and pro-life centers.”
He  specifically  cited  the  FBI’s  attack  on  “radical-
traditionalist”  Catholics;  they  were  seen  as  a  domestic
threat.

“My  Administration  will  not  tolerate  anti-Christian
weaponization  of  government  or  unlawful  conduct  targeting
Christians.” Trump pulled no punches nailing his predecessor.

“The Biden Department of Education sought to repeal religious-
liberty protections of faith-based organizations on college
campuses. The Biden Equal Employment Opportunity Commission
sought  to  force  Christians  to  affirm  radical  transgender
ideology against their faith. And the Biden Department of
Health and Human Services sought to drive Christians who do
not  conform  to  certain  beliefs  on  sexual  orientation  and
gender ideology out of the foster-care system. The Biden team
declared March 31, 2024—Easter Sunday—as ‘Transgender Day of
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Visibility.'”

The task force will review the activities of all executive
departments and agencies, seeking to purge any vestiges of
bigotry  against  Christians.  Information  gleaned  from  this
review will be widely shared; we will make good use of it.
Periodic reports will be published and a final report will be
given before the task force expires in two years.

Of  great  interest  to  us,  the  task  force  will  “solicit
information and ideas from a broad range of individuals and
groups.”

More than any other organization in the nation, the Catholic
League  has  documented  anti-Christian  prejudice  and
discrimination.  There  are  other  Catholic  advocacy
organizations, but none has a website chock full of data on
this issue that can even come close to what we have detailed.

As  soon  as  the  executive  order  was  issued,  we  started
collecting a huge amount of information. Indeed, there is not
a single issue mentioned by Trump that we have not led the way
in combating. Our list of anti-Christian bias committed by the
federal government is extensive.

The  scourge  of  Christian  bashing,  which  Catholics,  in
particular,  have  had  to  endure  is  astounding.  While  some
Republicans have contributed to it, most of the attacks have
come from the Democrats. We have the evidence and we will be
happy to share it with the Trump administration.


